WPCA Meeting
 Friday March 14, 2008
           7:00pm   
 

Old Lyme Library
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
Members present: Kathy Aldridge, Mark Stankiewicz, Kathy McKeough, Marty Guyer, and Jack Harney
Absent:, Laura Nalesnik, William Lacourciere 
The meeting was convened at 7:08pm by Vice Chairman Marty Guyer.

Guest: Rob Prybylo, Norbert Church 

Secretaries Report:

Jack Harney made a motion to accept the minutes of Jan.25, 2008. There was one paragraph regarding 60 letters sent out on the first page that repeated itself on the second page. This paragraph on the second page was removed. Mark Stankiewicz seconded the motion, the motion was approved with the correction.
Treasurer’s report:  
Kathy read the Feb treasurer’s report, there was $15,875.00.00 spent from administrative and this was the final payment for Kerin & Fazio appraisal and report. There was $23,710.25 paid out of technical. The loan paid out a total of $29,688.94 this month leaving a balance of $187,577.65. The grant paid out a total of $9,896.31, leaving a balance of $13,034.69. The Bank of America has a remaining balance of $10,136.85. Kathy also passed out the Jan report, but because there was no Feb meeting the figures report her are for the Feb. report.
Mark made a motion to accept the treasurer’s Jan. and Feb. report. Jack seconded the motion and the motion was approved.

Correspondence:

A letter was rec’d from Mildred O’Neil on Conn. Rd.  The topography of abutting property has been changed and it is causing her property to flood. She was asking what could be done to correct the problem. The letter was referred to the BOG and Mark Stankiewicz accepted the letter.

A letter was rec’d from Mrs. Levanto on Sargent Rd., stating that assessment should be more on land area then equal division. She related this to the number of bedrooms , but after the sewers are installed the number of bedrooms does not become an issue because the will not be a restriction on the septic capacity. It was suggested that she be advised of the May meeting where she could present her question at that time. Marty Guyer will respond to her correspondence. 
Chairman’s Report

Marty reported in Bill’s absence that there is very good news that all areas of the project are starting to come together and good progress is seen in the future. The permits are in place and the bond commission has come through and approved our requests. The invitation for bids are out.

Rob gave an update on his progress to date. 

On Jan 29th, Rob attended a meeting with DEP, DOH DUPC, Bond Council, WPCA Council , Bill Lacouciere, and Marty Guyer. This was to discuss the best way to structure the loan and grant agreement with the state. Should the two be combined as one or kept separate, the result was that they should be kept as separate items.
On Feb 13th, Rob met with CWC to review questions from the DOH regarding the distance we were going to be from the public wells. Rob showed that all state and public health codes were being met. 
On Feb 27th, Rob had a prebid meeting at the Robinson & Coles office, this allows bidders to ask questions on the project. There were 15 people who attended.

RFP rec’d the final DOH review comments, and then the DEP final review comments, at this point the final revisions were made to the plans and specifications. The did not involve any cost adjustments to the project.
The Amtrak permit has been rec’d.

On Feb 17th, the project was advertised in the Hartford Courant and again on the following Fri.

To date 44 sets of plans and specifications have been issued. 
On Feb 29th, the state bond commission approved all the state funds for this project.

On Feb 29th, a set of plans and specifications were sent to Ron Rose at the Old Lyme Town Hall. 

On Mar 4th, the Old Lyme wetlands permit was rec’d. 

Bids will be opened on Mar 19th, at 10am in Robinson & Cole’s office in Hartford. After the opening of the bids, Rob will take the bids to his office for evaluation, and create a bid tabulation, and evaluate the low bid and then provide the committee with a letter of recommendation by the 28th of Mar. 
Kathy McKeough had several questions that she wanted answered for the next newsletter.

This was completed. 

The next newsletter will be issued after this meeting. 
Norb Church explained the progress made so far on the forms for the grinder pump easements. They are approximately 95% done. Once the easements forms are complete and signed by the property owners, they will be recorded on the land records in the town hall.

Rob will be submitting an contract to the WPCA for extension of services for the for the next phase of the construction services. 

Old Business;
Kathy asked if there was an agreement in place on the signing of the money transfers. It was thought there was one in place. A documented agreement would resolve further issues.
New Business:

Kathy has determined that the WPCA budget would be $8500.00. 
A motion was made to adopt a budget with a line item of $8500.00 for the purpose of the WPCA. Mark moved the motion and Jack seconded the motion. The motion was voted and approved.   
The meeting was adjourned at 8:15pm
Respectfully submitted,

Bill Pape, Secretary/WPCA         







April 18, 2008



